KEEVIL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30 p.m. ON MONDAY 3rd JULY 2017.
Present: Cllr Andrea Hunter (Chairman), Cllrs Michael Abraham, Rodney Meatyard, Ginny Sherman, Geoff West and Suzanne Wickham.
In attendance:
Councillor Jonathon Seed (WC)


George Goodwin (Clerk)



3 Members of the Public

Consultation Period:

-
Cllr Seed advised the PC to be aware of the Housing Site Allocations being planned for Wiltshire. He said that Keevil was unlikely to be affected but some larger villages could have their boundaries extended to make room for such sites.
-
Cllr Seed that the WC Business Plan was likely to be delayed as Government funding proposals, made prior to the recent general election, were omitted from the Queen‘s Speech. A revised Business Plan for one year, instead of four years, was in preparation.
-
The question of repairs to Main Street, opposite Southview Farm, where the roadway had slipped into the brook, will be dealt with under Highways on the main Agenda.

The Parish Council Meeting commenced with Councillor Hunter in the Chair.
1. Apologies for Absence

Councillor Graeme Collins
PCSO Simon Partington
2.
Declarations of Interest


None.
3. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 15th May 2017
The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 15th May 2017 were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

4. Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting of 15th May 2017
The minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 15th May 2017 were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
5. Minutes of the Planning Committee Meetings of 27th May and 1st July 2017
The Minutes of the Planning Committees, dated as above, were approved and signed by the Chairman.

6. Matters Arising from the Annual Parish Council Meeting of 15th May 2017
Accounts 2016/2017 - Papers sent to the external auditors. Accounts detail on the Village Web Site. 

Insurance 2017/2018 - The Clerk has renewed the policy with Community First.

Scarecrow Trail Naming – At the Chairman’s request, from 2018 onwards, it will be called “The Keevil School Scarecrow Trail”. The Chairman also attended a meeting with the Scarecrow Organising Committee at which she pointed out that some visitors following the trail onto the Playing Field had let their dogs onto the main field which is prohibited. This problem will be tackled in the arrangements for next year.
Cycling Sappers - The invoice for the cost of the Plaque has been received. See Cheque Approval below. The plaque itself was passed to Myra Link, who is the contact point with the Sappers. She will arrange for the plaque to be mounted on a wooden base. It will be presented to the Sappers when they attend the short annual remembrance assembly at the wall plaque in Main Street dedicated to RAF and Airborne soldiers who flew from Keevil Airfield in the Second World War and who died in action. This assembly will take place on Saturday 16th September 2017 at 12:00 noon. The presentation of the plaque will be made by our Chairman, Cllr Andrea Hunter. It was also suggested that the plaque engraver, Keith Bunting, be invited to the Assembly. The Clerk will send an invitation.
Main Street Kerbing – An Area Board Grant of £1,083 has been agreed and the Clerk has informed Keevil School. The works will take place during the summer holidays.

Clerk’s Retirement – A Job Advertisement has been produced and is on the WALC web site. An Email requesting a Job Description has been received. The Job Advertisement will also appear in the Parish Magazine.

Remembrance Day Wreath - The Clerk has ordered a Remembrance Day Wreath from the Royal British Legion. Donation to be approved – see below.

7.
Playing Field

Cllr Abraham reported that mowing is taking place weekly at the present time. A small flower bed has been planted around the PF Noticeboard, The bench and sitting area donated by the W.I. is currently under construction. The fencing between the footpath and the PF has been damaged and will be repaired by the Community Shed.
8,
Flooding & Drainage

Chris Awdry has been approached concerning the brook alongside Main Street opposite the Chapel. He has arranged to clear the brook at the end of July.

Cllr Meatyard raised the issue of the Airfield drainage ditches which need clearing. The Clerk said that RAF Brize Norton are proposing to employ contractors to do the works but no date has been given as yet. Cllr Meatyard said he has cleared the grass from the Airfield which will make it much easier for the work to be done if the work is done in the next few weeks. The Clerk will liaise with Paul Lenaerts regarding progress.

9. Highway Matters

· Ditch collapse - Main Street. Referred to in the Consultation Period above. Cllr West said that WC Highways had assured him that repairs to the road were on the urgent list but that the road has been in a dangerous state for several months. This road is also a bus route and passing other vehicles was difficult before the narrowing of the roadway, Cllr Seed said he would discuss the problem with WC Highways.
· 103 The Strand - Access to highway.  A resident had complained concerning his access to the A361 from his property. He said that due to speeding traffic and reduced visibility on the bends approaching his property entrance, he had narrowly avoided a serious accident on many occasions when attempting to pull out onto the A361. He wanted to install a mirror on the verge so that he could make a safer exit but WC Highways had refused permission. Cllr Abraham and the Clerk visited the area and could see the problems for themselves. The matter was reported to WC Highways who offered to visit the complainant and give him advice on how to reduce the risks that he faced every day. This information was passed onto the complainant to arrange a visit by WC Highways.
· The Chairman of the Community Area Transport Group has written to all Town & Parish Councils regarding funding for its works. The Clerk will reply on behalf of the PC explaining how we manage a small Highways Reserve so that we can offer WC Highways 50/50 funding for any small urgent works.

10. Community Shed Financial Arrangements
The Clerk explained that this problem had arisen now that the Community Shed had taken over the maintenance of the Playing Field from the contractor. It was agreed that as far as the mowing and strimming was concerned, the Community Shed would be treated as a contractor i.e. an agreed fee would be charged for the basic works. As a starting point, the Clerk suggested that, based on the budget of £500 for the works, the PC should pay the Shed £170 every two months during the growing season i.e. payments to be made in May, July and September. This arrangement was proposed by Cllr Hunter, seconded by Cllr Wickham and passed unanimously.

Any other works carried out by the Shed at the request of the PC would be billed to the PC with supporting receipts as happens already. Both these arrangements will be reviewed at the November meeting of the PC so that any changes can be budgeted for 2017/2018.
Payments will still be made via the Keevil Amenity Trust who will pass the funds onto Rob Kevan who will look after the finances of the Shed.

11. Community Tree Planting Project

The Community Tree Planting Project is a plan to plant 10,000 trees in Wiltshire to commemorate the deaths of the 10,000 Wiltshire men who died in the First World War. The planting is intended to take place in November 2018 i.e. the 100th Anniversary of the ending of the Great War. The Clerk will write a short article for the Parish Magazine explaining the project and encourage local people to offer planting sites in the Parish. It was agreed that anybody offering to plant a tree on their property would be responsible for any subsequent costs of pollarding or felling the tree, or trees, planted.
12. Clerk Vacancy

It was agreed to set up a sub-committee to review any applicants for the post. The members will be Cllr Hunter (Chairman) with Cllrs Sherman and West. The Clerk said that there had been one response so far to the advertisement placed on the WALC web site. The Clerk had sent a Job Description to the applicant and will now invite him to send a CV if he was still interested in the job.
13. Financial Statement (before Invoice Payments)
The Clerk reported that the Council's finances stood as listed below:

-
Current Account
£16,395.44
-
Deposit Account
£     166.49
-
Total


£16,561.93
14. Cheque Approval

(a) Payee = Kevil Village Hall
Sum = £11.00 for Hire of Hall on15th May (£11.00 + VAT £ 0.00)
(b) Payee = G.F.W. Goodwin
Sum = £12.94 Clerk’s Expenses – 1st Half 2017 (£12.94 + VAT £0.00)
(c) Payee = Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal.
Sum = £25.00 for donation for Remembrance Day Wreath (£25.00 + VAT £0.00)

(d) Payee = Community Shed via Keevil Amenity Trust
Sum = £170.00 for mowing payment – (£170.00 + VAT £0.00)

(e) Payee = Merlin Design

Sum = £91.00 for Cycling Sapper Plaque – (£91.00 + VAT £0.00)

Proposed by Councillor West & Seconded by Councillor Sherman.

A total of £309.94 (£309.94 + VAT £0.00) was disbursed with the consent of all present.

15. Any Other Competent Business

(a) War Memorial refurbishment. We have received a quotation of £850 plus VAT to refurbish the War Memorial. The War Memorial Reserve stood at £1,400 so it was decided not to apply for an Area Board grant. Flower planting has just taken place on the War Memorial surround so it was decided to delay any works until the Autumn so as not to damage the plants.
(b) Cllr Abraham said that no official form of appreciation had been expressed to Cllr Jerry Wickham when he stood down as Chairman of the PC. It was agreed that the Clerk would draft a Letter of Appreciation for the Chairman to send to Cllr Jerry Wickham.

(c) The Clerk reported that he had received a complaint that the trees in the grounds of Keevil Manor were overhanging parts of the Main Street footway and were lower than head height causing an obstruction. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Vernon family regarding cutting back the vegetation.
(d) Cllr Sherman reported that several roadside trees in Martins Lane had died and needed felling before they became a danger to residents. Cllr Meatyard said that the trees were on his land and he would deal with the problem.

(e) Cllr Wickham raised the issue of parents who sit in their cars outside Keevil School and leave their engines running. This causes pollution and she felt that the PC ought to write to the Head Teacher requesting parents to switch off their car engines while they were waiting for their children. The Clerk was asked to write to the Head Teacher with this request in time for the start of the new term in September.

(f) Cllr Wickham asked the Clerk to write to Great Hinton PC asking them to litter pick the section of road from the top of Keevil Main Street to the A350 junction so that the approaches to both Great Hinton and Keevil were free of litter.
(g) Cllr Wickham said that the PC have been offered a maintenance service for its defibrillator. It would cost about £100 per annum to check the equipment and consumables. She went on to say that this service was not needed as the defibrillator volunteers were capable of carrying out these checks themselves.

(h) The next PC Meeting is on Monday 4th September 2017 in the Village Hall starting at 7:30 p.m.
SIGNED
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